
 

Kangarilla Primary School Newsletter                                          Page 1      31/01/2025 

 

 McLaren Flat Road, Kangarilla SA 5157                                   
 Ph.: 83837068    Fax: 83837327                                                                                         Banking Details: - Kangarilla Primary School Council Inc 

 Principal: Donna Lean                                                                                                            BSB Number: - 105-071 
 Website: www.kangaps.sa.edu.au                                                                                   Account Number: - 280237340                                                         
  Email: DL.0198_info@schools.sa.edu.au 

 

 

*IMPORTANT DATES*  
for your Diary 

 

17th-21st February Swimming at Noarlunga Pool 
– Rec to Year 4 students 

24th February Aquatics at Port Noarlunga – 
Year 5/6 students 

12th  February AGM 
 

 

From the Principal 
 

 
 

Welcome Back to School: 2025! 

 Welcome to the start of an exciting new school 
year! We hope you had a restful and relaxing 
break, and we’re thrilled to see our school 
buzzing with energy as we begin another year of 
growth, learning, and community. 

As we embark on this journey together, we want 
to remind everyone that this year is filled with 
endless opportunities for success, discovery, and 
connection. Our dedicated staff is eager to 
support each student’s unique needs, help them 
explore new ideas, and encourage them to strive 
for their personal best. 

To our returning families, thank you for your 
continued trust and support. To those joining us 
for the first time, we extend a warm welcome and  

 

look forward to building strong relationships that 
will help your child thrive both academically and 
socially. A big welcome to Keeley, Matilda, Peyton 
and their families! We are looking forward to 
welcoming Hudson and Kai as part of our Mid-Year 
intake. 

Throughout the year, we will be offering various 
opportunities for parents and caregivers to engage 
with our school community. We encourage you to 
stay connected, participate in events, and reach 
out whenever you have questions or need 
assistance. Families can join the Kangarilla Primary 
School Parents Facebook page and/or the 
Kangarilla Primary School Playgroup. This will 
provide information, reminders and photos of 
school events. 

We will be having a short school assembly each 
Friday morning at 9 o’clock. Parents and friends are 
welcome to join us. This will be especially 
convenient for Playgroup families as Playgroup 
starts at 9 o’clock on a Friday. 

Each Friday afternoon we will be having our whole 
school STEAM activities. These activities may 
include Art, tinkering, cooking, construction and 
puppets.  

If you have any old electrical appliances that no 
longer work, we would love to use them in 
tinkering. This could include toasters, microwaves, 
computers, old phones and cameras, air fryers etc.  

The Kangarilla Primary School (Official page) – This 
will provide information about the 150th 

This year we celebrate 150 years of education at 
Kangarilla Primary School. 

Newsletter – Fortnightly 

 

 

 

 a ‘PEANUT FREE’ School 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.kangaps.sa.edu.au/
mailto:DL.0198_info@schools.sa.edu.au
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Junior Primary – Class Dojo 

What’s New This Year? 

Classes for 2025 

Juniors Reception, Year 1 and 2: Vanessa Murray 
(Term 1) In Term 2 Kristie Bunting will be 
returning to school and teaching 2 days per week. 

Middles - Donna Lean 

Uppers – Kathy Zilm 

The information and order forms for the Year 6 
Senior polo shirts has gone out. These tops look 
terrific! 

Important Dates and Reminders 

• Term One: Tuesday 28th January to 11th 
April.  

• Swimming R-4 Week 4 Monday to Friday 

• Aquatics - Year 5 /6 Week 4 Monday 
24/2/25 

School card applications 
School card applications for 2025 are now open. 
 

Together, we will make this year one to 
remember – full of learning, growth and 
achievements. Lets’ make it a fantastic year! 
 
Warmest regards, 
Donna 

2025 House Captains 

 

 
 

Whole School Reading 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Kangarilla Inquirer 
 

 
 
 
Name: Keeley 
Age: 4 
Class: Mrs Murray 
Favourite Food: burgers 
Pets: Nutmeg and Rufus 
Things I enjoy doing when I 
am not at school: playing 
on my iPad 
The best thing about 
Kangarilla Primary School 
is: riding on the bikes 
My favourite subjects are: 
drawing and art 
When I leave school, I would like to be a: teacher 
 
 
 
 
Name: Matilda  
Age: 5  
Class: Mrs Murray 
Favourite Food: strawberries 
Pets: 2 dogs 
Things I enjoy doing when I 
am not at school: colouring 
in 
The best thing about 
Kangarilla Primary School is: 
going on the playground 
My favourite subject is: Art 
When I leave school, I would like to be a: teacher 
 
 

Red – Joseph and Eleni 
Yellow – Ava and Celeste 

Green – Alex and Riley 
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Name: Peyton 
Age: 6 
Class: Mrs Murray 
Favourite Food: 
Cheeseburger 
Pets: 1 dog, 1 cat, 7 
chickens, 6 cows 
Things I enjoy doing 
when I am not at 
school: playing games on 
my iPad and watching 
YouTube 
The best thing about 
Kangarilla Primary 
School is: playing on the playground 
My favourite subject is: Maths 
When I leave school, I would like to be a: Mum 
and a teacher 
 
 

 

From the Classroom 
 

 

 
Junior Primary Music 
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Around the School 
 

 

 

As a money saving option for families we will 
be travelling to and from swimming by private 
car. 
The requirements for this are: 

• You hold a current driver’s license 

• The car you will be driving is 
registered 

• You have the current checks required 
by the school  

• You understand that neither the 
school nor Department for Education 
accepts responsibility for any claims 
which may result from a vehicle 
accident 

• Seat belts in the car will be used for all 
passengers 

• The car you will be driving is covered 
by the following insurances: Third 
Party Property – Comprehensive 

 

 

Did you get your Notice? 

Notices that have gone home this week are: 

• Swimming forms 

• Breakfast Club/Homework Club form 

If you have not received your copy please ask at the 

front office. 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Swimming at Noarlunga Pool 
for the Reception to Year 4 
students from Monday 17th 

Feb to Friday 21st Feb will cost 
$25 per student. 

Forms have been sent home 
this week 

If you need another form 
please come to the front office 
 

Kangarilla Primary School 
 fees for 2025 are $320.00 

Accounts will be sent out next 
week 

Please see Dom if you would like 
to pay in instalments 

You can apply for school card 
online 

 

 

Donations for Breakfast and 
Homework Club 

• Nutella 

• Vegemite (will swap for 
marmite!) 

• Milo 

• Pancake mix 

• Dips 

• Cucumber, carrots 


